


 

 

 
In answer to your first and second questions, Kāinga Ora does not request information 
about whether a tenant is a child sex offender. This information is provided by Corrections 
via the above process. This also means that Kāinga Ora does not have any documents 
that address when information about a tenant will be requested. Therefore, this part of 
your request is declined under section 18(e) of the Act, “that the document alleged to 
contain the information requested does not exist”. 
 
In answer to your third question, I have attached the procedure document Child Sex 
Offenders – Recording and Placement (CT-PRO-301) which contains some information 
about how we make decisions around placing child sex offenders in our homes. Please 
note that this document is operational in nature, and exists to help staff navigate the 
process of recording information in Kāinga Ora systems. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this 
response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or Freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/ with your personal 
information removed.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Ministerial Services 




